
July 16, 2015

Karen Humes

Chief, Population Division

4600 Silver Hill Road

Suitland, MD 20746

Dear Karen Humes,

I am writing in response to your May 20 Federal Register notice regarding the Residence Rule and Residence Situations. 

As a social justice and voting rights activist from West Virginia, I am horrified by the racial injustice that is caused by counting incarcerated people as residents of prisons instead of their hometowns. According to the Census, Blacks in West Virginia make up only 3% of the total population, but they represent 28% of the incarcerated population. Like most states, West Virginia has a significant racial disparity in its incarceration rates, but there is another problem: the state host many federal prisons that are disproportionately filled with incarcerated African-Americans from other places, in particular, the District of Columbia. 

The Residence Rule harms the democratic process because incarcerated people in West Virginia (and 47 other states) cannot vote. As a result, the Census Bureau’s practice of counting incarcerated people in prisons, instead of their hometowns, essentially keeps the Three-Fifths Compromise alive. Before the Civil War, people who lived among slaves had greater relative voting power than others because Black slaves were used to determine political representation but were barred from the polls. Today, people who live near prisons experience the exact same increase in voting power to the detriment of other West Virginian citizens as well as the citizens of the incarcerated individuals hometown.

West Virginia was founded on the principles of freedom and equality – the state formed when its citizens refused to join Virginia in its secession from the Union and its fight to maintain slavery. But even in 2015, West Virginians are not free and equal because incarcerated people of color are included in population counts but excluded on Election Day. 

The Residence Rule violates the “one person, one vote” principle by padding white votes and diluting Black votes, contrary to the Voters Rights Act of 1964. I urge you to fix this violation of democracy by counting all incarcerated people at their homes, rather than at the prison facilities where they happen to be on Census Day.

Sincerely,

Shelise L. Taylor

Charleston, West Virginia


